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DEVELOPMENT OF HEAVY INDUSTRIES 

 

4285. SHRI HEMANT SRIRAM PATIL: 

 

Will the Minister of HEAVY INDUSTRIES भारी उद्योग मतं्री be pleased to state: 

 

(a) the details of various schemes launched for the development of heavy industries in the 

State of Maharashtra during the last three years, district-wise; 

 

(b) whether the Government proposes to start new schemes in Maharashtra in near future 

and if so, the details thereof and if not, the reasons therefor; and 

 

(c) the amount of funds sanctioned for Maharashtra for the development of heavy 

industries in the budgetary allocation for the year 2022-23? 

 

ANSWER 

THE MINISTER OF STATE FOR HEAVY INDUSTRIES 

(SHRI KRISHAN PAL GURJAR) 

 

(a): In order to encourage investment in technology upgradation, skill development and 

augmentation of modern manufacturing capacities in the Capital Goods sector, Ministry of 

Heavy Industries notified an all-India Scheme for “Enhancement of Competitiveness in the 

Indian Capital Goods Sector” (CG Scheme) in the year 2014.  The details of projects 

sanctioned under the scheme in Maharashtra are as follows: 

(i) C4i4 - Pune: A common engineering facility center named SAMARTH Udyog centre 

for Industry 4.0 has been established by Samarth Udyog Technology Forum (SUTF) in Pune 

district of Maharashtra, in order to demonstrate Industry 4.0 solutions to enable the industries 

to adopt the same and improve their productivity.  

(ii) Technovuus by ARAI, Pune: (https://technovuus.araiindia.com) -  TechNovuus is a 

Technology innovation platform established by Automotive Research Association of India 

(ARAI) in the Pune district of Maharashtra.  It encourages industries to seek solutions for 

their technological problems from subject experts, scientists, students and researchers at an 

online platform.  Presently it has 11,600 registered users. 

 

(b) & (c): The Phase 2 of the Scheme for “Enhancement of Competitiveness in the Indian 

Capital Goods Sector” has been notified on 25
th 

January, 2022 under which proposals can be 

submitted by Industries, from anywhere in the country. Budget allocation is not done state 

wise in the scheme. 

 

***********  


